December 20, 2023 6:31 PM

A caucus meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of West Long Branch was held on the above date and time in the Council Chambers, Borough Hall, 965 Broadway, West Long Branch, N.J.

Mayor Janet W. Tucci presided.

Mayor Tucci reported that in accordance with N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 adequate notice of this meeting of the Mayor and Council has been provided.

PRESENT: BRAY, CIOFFI, GOMEZ, NEYHART, PENTA, SNIFFEN

ABSENT: NONE

MAYOR TUCCI

Mayor Tucci requested that the Ordinance Committee meet in January to touch base and address any concerns or ongoing issues in town.

The mayor listed the items on for discussion in Executive Session, which included the following:

- i. Vega Matter
- ii. Litigation
- iii. Appointments
- iv. Payroll Services Contract
- v. Shared Services Contract
- vi. Administrative Personnel
- vii. PBA & CWA Contracts

It was determined that the Mayor and Borough Council would go into executive session following the Council meeting.

Mayor Tucci reported that she had received an email from Assemblywoman Vicky Flynn regarding affordable housing, and residents should keep an eye out for any updates on the subject.

BOROUGH ADMINISTRATOR GONTER

The Borough Administrator communicated that there were no updates to offer on the Court Shared Services subject. The Borough Administrator reported that the employee evaluations have been completed. The Borough Administrator reported that a safety meeting was scheduled with the Borough's Risk Management that week.

BOROUGH ATTORNEY BAXTER

The Borough Attorney reported that the Borough Planner had sent a multi-page memo regarding small-cell wireless and pending legislation in Trenton and included his recommendations.

December 20, 2023

OPPORTUNITY FOR ANY PERSON TO BE HEARD:

There being no one wishing to speak, Councilman Neyhart moved Council adjourn Caucus Session at 6:38 PM. Seconded by Councilman Bray and carried unanimously.

BOROUGH CLERK